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                                                                                January 15, 2020 

 

Dear Pastor  and Praying Friends: 

Greetings to you our praying friends and supporters. Hope all is well.  Thank you for praying for us and 
for supporting our ministry through your prayers and financial support. Your support of the Lord’s 
ministry has encouraged and strengthened our faith and ministry in many ways. Thank you very much 
for your prayers and generous support. We wish you all the best for this New Year (III John 1:2). 

Below are some of the things we have done including some of the things we anticipate doing in the 
future besides pastoring Capital Hill Baptist Church.   We would like you to help us pray for these things.  

1. Please continue to pray for the church families that lost their loved ones recently. Last week (January 
11, 2020) we had a worship service at Mr. Kesner Santos’s home commemorating his one-year 
anniversary. The entire family was there, including our church family and friends. I preached and our 
people sang and gave their testimonies. Please pray for the word of God that had been sown at this 
home. 

2. Ministry at Pohnpei Baptist Bible Institute: I will again be teaching at the Pohnpei Baptist Bible 
Institute this quarter. Classes are scheduled to resume on January 20, 2020.  I will be teaching the Life of 
Christ.  

3. Jail ministry. Our next schedule to minister at our Pohnpei State prison is January 28, 2020. We thank 
you for praying for this ministry. A young man who got saved in prison got discharged and he is faithfully 
attending Lukop Independent Baptist Church in Lukop where he lives. Praise the Lord.  

4. Pingelap Bible Translation Ministry: The translation work is moving smoothly and on schedule. The 
committee has completed the translation of the entire Old Testament and New Testament Bible. Stage 
three, which is review, is in progress. My group is reviewing Romans chapter 8 to chapter 16. Other 
groups are reviewing other books.  

5. Our next youth rally is scheduled to be held on January 25, 2020, at Lukop Independent Baptist 
Church in Madolehimw Municipality. Our Capital Hill Baptist Church youth group including youths from 
our eight Baptist churches are expected to participate in this youth rally.  

6. Pray for the physical and spiritual health of our family. Pray for our daughter, Sonsha Padock. Sonsha 
reported that she has been sick lately. Sonsha is in the United States studying chemistry at the Southern 
University of Utah. Sonsha wants to become a researcher after graduating from college. Pray that her 
health will improve and her school needs (tuition and other essentials) be met.  



7. We are in need of a car. The jeep that we have is down. The clutch is broken.  I looked for a clutch 
that will fit my jeep, couldn’t find any on the island.  We are praying for the possibility of getting a car 
from a local car dealer. There is a good used four-wheel car at the local car dealer that I am eyeballing. 
This vehicle is just what we needed. The cost of the vehicle is $4,500.  Please pray. We don’t have the 
money to purchase the car now. We are praying and trusting the Lord for this need.   

Thank you for your prayers and support.  

 

Sonny and Lihna Padock   

 


